

MINUTES OF THE CKA MEETING HELD ON 21/6/94

Those present

Andy Neely, Robert Nudds, Jon Gregory, Rebecca Elliott

Apologies

Apologies were received from Jenny Winn.

Minutes of the last meeting

These were not available.

Development report

1. Andy circulated information on the Avon Tyrell coaching course and encouraged people from the three clubs to attend.
2. There is to be a BKA development conference in London on 23/7/94 and Max had asked Andy to give a brief presentation on development in the Cambridge area. Steve Watts will also attend and Andy suggested that representatives from the other clubs may also wish to attend.
3. Andy asked that Addenbrookes submit a report to enable him to complete the development report.
4. The City Sport course was reported to be going well. Andy had talked to the City Council about running another course in the winter and the response was very positive.

League report

1. The winter league was reported to be finished and Rebecca circulated the final results table.
2. The summer league was discussed and it was decided that the five teams would play each other twice and there would be two matches a week over 10 weeks. Rebecca suggested that clubs used the opportunity of a friendly league to encourage inexperienced referees to gain practice.

3. Rebecca asked that clubs start to think about how many teams to enter in next winter's league, which could involve two divisions.

Treasurer's report

1. Jon agreed to order two sets of pitch tapes from Max Buttinger in time for the tournament.

2. It was agreed that a £100 publicity grant from the Council be spent on information cards with contact numbers for members of the clubs to carry and give to anyone expressing an interest in the sport. Steve Watts is organising this.

Tournament

1. Rebecca reported that there were difficulties persuading clubs to participate as the tournament clashes with National Youth Day in which many clubs are heavily involved. It was hoped that 10 or 12 teams would be involved.

2. Andy and Moira Jusskins are liaising with the Press and it was agreed that the Press would be encouraged to be present during the exhibition match between a combined Cambridge team and a visiting Dutch team.

3. Robert suggested that the Town Crier be asked to include pre-tournament publicity and that a spare post be present at the tournament to encourage any interested spectators or passers-by to try the sport. It was unanimously agreed that this was an excellent idea.

AGM

Rebecca suggested that it was time an AGM was held. It was agreed that this would be held directly after the next committee meeting and would be publicised well in advance. The agenda was to include a review of the year by activity, elections for next year's committee and a discussion of the future role of the County Squad. Jenny to be asked to circulate agendas to the clubs in advance.

Any other business

1. Andy has some new korfballs which Kelsey Kerridge have refused to store in a ball bag. They were therefore distributed among the clubs. Since Jenny and Gillian Card have used their personal korfballs for coaching during the year and the balls have taken a battering, it was agreed to give them new balls and keep their old ones.

2. It was agreed that 4 posts should ideally be stored at Kelsey Kerridge which has not been allowed. Measures of achieving this were discussed and it was agreed that if four fully detachable posts were stored neatly, it may be acceptable.

Date of next meeting

The next meeting and AGM to be held at 7pm on Monday 18th July.